Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners

Sycamore Park District
Tuesday, February 28, 2012                                                                          
Vice President Schulz called the meeting to order at 6:16 p.m. 
The roll was called with Commissioners Graves, Owens, and Schulz present.  Commissioner Tucker was absent.  President Strack arrived at 6:22 p.m.  Staff members present were Bart Desch, Jeff Donahoe, Jeanette Freeman, Dan Gibble, Jackie Hienbuecher and Kirk Lundbeck.  
Guests at the Board meeting were:

Mary Jo McAdams, CAC

Greg Martin – CAC
3.0 Petition and Public Comment   -  None
Claims and Accounts Approval
Motion  


Commissioner Graves moved to approve and pay the bills in the amount of $94,679.79. 
Commissioner Owens seconded the Motion.  
Voice Vote

Vice President Schulz called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All commissioners present
voted Aye.  Motion carried 3-0.  Commissioner Tucker was absent. President Strack was absent at this time.

Positive Feedback/Reports
· Commissioner Graves thanked staff for getting through this tough time with the loss of Brian Cobb.  He also gave thanks to Jeff for picking up things also.  
· Commissioner Owens voiced the same.
Regular and Consent Agenda Approval –

7.1
Approval of the January 24, 2012 Regular Meeting Minutes
8.2
Superintendent of Finance

8.3
Superintendent of Golf Operations 

8.4
Superintendent of Parks

8.5 
Superintendent of Recreation
Motion
Commissioner Owens made a motion to approve the regular agenda and consent agenda. Commissioner Graves seconded the motion.  

Voice Vote

Vice President Schulz called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All commissioners present
voted Aye.  Motion carried 3-0.  Commissioner Tucker was absent.  President Strack was absent at this time.
Order of the Day  - None
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Old Business – 

10.1
Route 64 Bridgework and Entrance Pillars– Director Gibble wants to make sure everyone is still on the same page concerning the pillars at the entrance.  There were two eagle scouts  interested in tearing down the pillars, but felt the project would be too much.  The quote that was received to remove and restore was around $10,000.  He noted that Commissioner Tucker would like us to still try and salvage the stones if possible.  Commissioner Schulz asked if we can move the stones to a different area to be looked at later.  Director Gibble noted that once IDOT starts, we will no longer will be able to do anything with the pillars/stones.  Superintendent of Golf Maintenance Donahoe noted they are going to try to remove one stone to see the shape of the stone and see the inside of the pillars.  There could be a lot of labor to chisel the stones out.  Commissioner Schulz noted that the pillars have been an icon of the Park District and would hope we might be able to use the stones somewhere else in the Park at a later time.  Commissioner Graves suggested maybe some type of sign with the stones.  Commissioner Owens noted that maybe there would be a group later that could help with building of something.
Motion
Commissioner Graves made a motion to approve $1000 threshold to remove the stones from the pillars.  Commissioner Owens seconded the motion.  

Roll Call

President Strack called for a roll to approve the motion.  All commissioners present
voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Tucker was absent.
10.2
CAC Top Three Topics/Tour of Community Center – President Strack noted that on March 8th the CAC will be touring the Community Center.  The CAC recommended three topics: 1. Community Center, 2. Marketing, and 3. Park District- Provider or Facilitator.  Director Gibble noted the CAC discussed the fact that the Provider or Facilitator needs to be discussed before the Community Center Space can be determined.  Programs should drive our space.  CAC Chair McAdams noted she will email the CAC and ask which topics they want to be involved with.  She will not Chair each committee, but will oversee all of them.  President Strack asked about the lease of the Community Center.   Director Gibble noted he is looking to the Board for guidance on the possible extension of the current lease.  He has met with C & L and they are preparing a draft with the 1 year extension and renewal options.  Director Gibble will bring this to the March Board meeting.  He would like to know if the Board wants to handle or have management handle.  He feels at least a one year extension and possibly the 1-2 year option would be good. The Board was agreeable to having staff handle and bring to the Board in March.  Director Gibble noted that Chris from C & L would like to talk to the CAC when they start talking about future space.  Director Gibble noted he would keep him informed.  Commissioner Graves asked if anything has started on the Marketing.  CAC Chair McAdams noted they have not really started this yet, but she is starting to look at.  This should be an ongoing thing.  
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New Business
11.1
Review of Executive Session Process and Minutes – Director Gibble noted the sample in the packet is language recommended by our council.  This is for Board review and then will be brought up at the March meeting.  We also need to have a policy in place regarding Executive Session minutes and matters.  This is from regulations in the Open Meetings Act.  

President Strack noted the Board needs to discuss how to maintain these in the future.  President Strack noted it does not have to be the Board in control of the keys. The Board asked Director Gibble to bring a final recommendation to the March meeting.  
11.2
Sycamore Park District Liaison to Sycamore City Planning Commission - 
Motion
President Strack made a motion to approve the appointment of Commissioner Schulz to the Sycamore City Plan Commission.  Commissioner Graves seconded the motion.  

Roll Call


President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All commissioners present
voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Graves was absent.
11.3
Discuss Evaluation Form – President Strack noted he had brought from conference a year ago the evaluation form.  The evaluation was used to try to get staff and Board on the same page. At that time there was a large difference between the staff and Board’s opinion on how things were going.  It has gotten better, so not sure if there is still a need for the evaluation.  Commissioner Schulz noted the instructor of the conference class felt that once things were going better it was better to limit to every six months or so.  Commissioner Graves noted that if we are using this evaluation, we all need to sit down and discuss it.  Director Gibble suggested everyone fill out the evaluation form before the study session he is recommending which will address board-staff relations.  The Board agreed with this and felt there could be more dialogue then on how often the form should be filled out.  
11.4
Recommendation for Future Board Meeting Agenda/Format – Director Gibble noted he has outlined in the agenda narrative a new agenda format he would like to try for six months.  He discussed the new format and changes.  He also noted that action items need to be an actual agenda item and not in the reports.  He then discussed Executive Sessions.  Most attorneys are encouraging the reason for Executive Session is listed on the agenda, but not specifics.  He asked the Board to adopt for six months. The Board was in agreement to do this. 
Board Discussion –

12.1
Discussion Regarding Board President Meetings with Executive Director – President Strack noted he has a meeting with the Director  twice a month to go over things before the Board meeting.  Other Commissioner’s are welcome to come, but it has to be limited to one additional Board Member.  He will send out a meeting calendar and any Board Member can contact him if they would like to attend.  Commissioner Graves noted he wants to make sure that the discussion at the meetings are what the Board wants and not just what President Strack wants.  There needs to be an open line of communication.
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Board Discussion-cont’d
12.2
Setting Dates for Study Sessions  - Director Gibble noted he would like 3 possible dates from the Board for study sessions.  The Board discussed the dates and came up with weeks that were good.  The week of March 26, April 23rd and May 21st were decided on.  Director Gibble will then send out an email with dates during those weeks that would be available for the Board to choose exact dates.  
Petition and Public Comment –None

Correspondence – 

· Sycamore Chamber
· Family Service Agency

· DeKalb County Economic Development Corporation
Adjournment
Motion

The Board adjourned the Regular Session at 7:05 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Schulz.

The motion was seconded by Commissioner Owens. 


Voice Vote


President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All Commissioners 
present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0. Commissioner Graves was absent.
Respectfully Submitted,
Daryl Graves
Sycamore Park District 
Board of Commissioners

